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STEUBEN PREVENTION COALITION STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING
December 19, 2017


Members Present:   Colleen Banik, Jim Bassage, Amanda Chafee, Hank Chapman, Norman McCumiskey, Mark Recktenwald, Joe Rumsey, Kyle King, Lisa Oliver


1. Introductions/Welcome:   

· Norm McCumiskey welcomed everyone to the meeting and introductions were made around the room.

2. November Meeting:

· Approval of the November 28, 2017 minutes was made following a motion made by Hank Chapman and seconded by Mark Recktenwald.

3. Coalition Report:  

· Internship with Keuka College

Colleen Banik and Jim Bassage reported that we are in the process of setting up our Keuka College Internship which will start in February 2018.  Jim Bassage attended Internship Orientation on Colleen’s behalf in November.  All paperwork has been established and is well underway.  She will be with us for 16 hours per week with 1 hour a week with a supervisor.

· Prom/Graduation Activities

Colleen Banik reported on the current planning activities for the 2018 Prom/Graduation Safety Awareness Activities.  An initial meeting was held on December 6th with a follow-up meeting to be held on January 8th.   Schools currently agreeing to participate are Hornell, Bath-Haverling, Corning-Painted Post, Prattsburgh and Addison.  We will be targeting juniors and seniors this year and not all grades 7-12.   Significant discussion was had relative to making sure that the activities are different from year to year.




· Opioid Epidemic PSA Challenge

Jim Bassage reported that the Opioid Epidemic PSA Challenge that has come out from OASAS.  This is a 30-60 second video challenge for significant prizes with a March 20th deadline for submission.  Colleen Banik reported that this has been circulated to the schools with a request for participation.

4. Task Force Updates:

· UAD Task Force

Jim Bassage gave a brief overview of activities and programs being worked on by the UAD Task Force covering Compliance Checks, TIPS Training and working with coalition members visiting targeted establishments in the Hornell area, DUNK Distracted Driving event, Prom/Graduation Planning Meetings, Action Plan Review, Winter Sports Events Resource.

· Marijuana Task Force

Norman McCumiskey and Mark Recktenwald gave a brief overview of the activities and programs being worked on by the Marijuana Task Force covering the Marijuana Town Hall Meeting at Hornell High School on February 28th from 7:00 – 8:30 p.m.   “Today’s Marijuana – How it is Affecting Our Youth”.   Save the Date Flyer passed out and has been sent to the school websites for posting.   Jennifer Faringer from the Prevention Resource Center out of Rochester will be the Keynote Speaker.  Significant discussion took place about the need to increase our advertising efforts for this event.

Action Item:  Norman McCumiskey is to provide an updated paragraph relative to Jennifer Faringer being the keynote speaker to be added to the Save the Date Flyer before further circulation of the flyer takes place.

Discussion was held to create posters the size of the original marijuana posters to advertise this event at sporting events, etc.

5. Other:

Kyle King reported that during a recent National Guard training held in Iowa, that our Coalition was recognized for the completeness of our Action Plan and the organization of our Website.

Discussion was held within the group to invite Hilda Lando to attend the CADCA Leadership Forum in February.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Jim Bassage reported on a meeting scheduled by the Bath Revitalization Group with the Village of Bath relative to the opening of a Spa in the Village of Bath and a rumor that liquid marijuana was going to be dispensed.  Jim Bassage confirmed with the Village Code’s Officer that a meeting was taking place but not a lot of detail was available about this issue.  Discussion was held to keep this issue on our radar and continue to look for additional details.

Next Meeting:   January 23, 2018 from 9:00 – 11:30 a.m. at 115 Liberty Street, Bath, NY.





































Our Mission: To promote healthy and safe communities in Steuben County by reducing alcohol and drug use among youth.

Our Vision: To have a county where the youth are healthy and drug free.
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